

MEMORANDUM

DATE: August 25, 2026

TO:

The Granby Board of Selectman

FROM:

Mike Walsh, Town Manager; Jen Espinal, Town Clerk

REGARDING:

Resignation — Town of Granby Board of Education Elective Office

By way of this memo, please acknowledge the resignation of an appointed official serving in an elective position on the Town of Granby Board of Education.

Summary of Submission:

Attached is the resignation of **Zyed Ali Zafar (R)**, effective **August 25**, **2025**. Mr. Ali Zafar was appointed by the Board of Selectmen to the Town of Granby **Board of Education for a term beginning July 1**, **2024**, and set to expire on November 18, 2025.

As this is an elective office, the resulting vacancy may be filled in accordance with the **Town of Granby Charter and the Connecticut General Statutes.** The appointed individual will serve for the remainder of the unexpired term, ending November 18, 2025.

Financial Impact:

None

<u>Description of Documents Included with Submission</u>:

A formal resignation letter bearing an original (wet) signature was received by my office on **Monday, August 25, 2025.** The vacancy will be reported to the Secretary of the State via form ED-638.

PROPOSE MOTION

Move, to acknowledge the resignation of Zyed Ali Zafar (R) in the Town of Granby Board of Education effective August 25, 2025.

CC:

Laura A. Wolfe, Registrars of Voters Karen Antonucci, Registrar of Voters

RECEIVED TOWN CLERK GRANBY, CT

August 23, 2025

Jen Espinal, CCTC Granby Town Clerk 15 North Granby Road Granby, CT 06035

Dear Ms. Espinal:

Please accept my resignation from the Granby Board of Education, effective immediately.

I also hereby withdraw my name from consideration on the November 4 municipal election ballot.

I am grateful for the opportunity to serve the on the Board Education, but unfortunately, my family and work obligations have reached the point where I can no longer give the position the full attention it deserves.

Thank you,

Áli Zafar∕

Member, Granby Board of Education